From: Frankie Nelson <fnelson@atlanticpower.com>

Date: May 4, 2018 at 9:01:35 AM PDT

To: "jmaclean@cariboord.ca" <jmaclean@cariboord.ca>, "Al Richmond (arichmond@cariboord.ca)"

<arichmond@cariboord.ca>

Cc: Brian Chatlosh < bchatlosh@atlanticpower.com >, Terry Shannon < tshannon@atlanticpower.com >,

Mark Blezard <mblezard@atlanticpower.com>

Subject: WILLIAMS LAKE POWER PLANT RENEWAL PROJECT - UPDATE

Good morning,

In December 2017, Atlantic Power Williams Lake and BC Hydro agreed to amend and extend the Electricity Purchase Agreement to June 30, 2019, with an option for BC Hydro to extend it to September 30, 2019, while BC Hydro completes its Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) update, which will consider the future role of biomass in the utility's mix of generation resources. Depending on the outcome of the IRP proceeding, expected in 2019, APWL and BC Hydro could discuss a longer-term extension of the EPA at that time.

The short term extension is subject to the BC Utilities Corporation (BCUC) acceptance. Failure to obtain BCUC acceptance may result in the termination of the short term extension. The BCUC has decided, due to public interest, to have written hearing on the matter. Any comments from interested parties are to be provided to them by May 23rd. We are asking you, as a supporter of our project, to participate in the written hearing by providing a letter of support. http://www.bcuc.com/forms/letter-of-comment.aspx

Those who wish to participate in the regulatory proceeding need to do so by May 23rd, the date established in the regulatory timetable attached as Appendix A http://www.bcuc.com/Documents/Proceedings/2018/DOC_51214_A-2_G-69-18_RegTimetable_Reasons.pdf.

Thank you in advance for your support. If you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact us.

Regards, Frankie



Frankie Nelson | Business Manager | Williams Lake Power Plant (250) 392-6394 ext. 8411 | Fax: (250) 392-6395 | Cell: (250) 305-2847 finelson@atlanticpower.com | www.atlanticpower.com/williams-lake